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TAPE 75, SIDE A

004    VICE-CHAIR BUNN:  Calls meeting to order at 3:15 p.m.

(Tape 75, Side A) REPORT FROM EMPLOYMENT DIVISION WITNESSES:     David
Allen, Employment Division Pamela Mattson, Employment Division

010  DAVID  ALLEN,  EMPLOYMENT  DIVISION:  Submits  and  reviews 
outline and report to the Workforce Quality Council and 67th Legislative
Assembly,

(EXHIBITS A & B).

050  SEN.  BUNN:  How do  we  measure  success if  we  can't  measure
program outcomes?

Allen: It measures success in comparison  to Oregon labor market. It's

a comparative analysis, not with a control group.

SEN. BUNN: When we established this in  1991, we wanted to measure the

success of some individual programs. Was that desired result unable to

be achieved?

Allen: The desired  result is there.  We just  can't determine whether

those individual programs made a difference.



SEN. BUNN: It measures the continued employment of people after they've
left the programs?

Allen:  Yes, it does.  Continues report summary.

154  SEN. BUNN:  If you're  not able  to measure  outcomes, then how 
did you determine the community college training made a difference?

Allen: In this case, education did make a difference. In all cases, we

show differences between program participation.

SEN. BUNN: We spend a great deal of money on job training programs. We

should be able to measure the result of these programs.  Is there a way?

Allen: We can  follow the labor  market outcomes  of participants over

time. With the exception of education,  we can't measure whether those

outcomes are a result of the programs.

SEN. BUNN: How can we isolate education and determine it was the cause

of the outcome when we can't determine that for the other factors?

Allen:  Education is a part of many programs.

250    SEN. CEASE:  What does that mean in terms of labor market
success?

Allen: The average college graduate earns twice the income of the high

school graduate and suffers half the unemployment rate.

SEN. CEASE:  People get greater self-worth from education.

SEN. BUNN: Questions  whether programs are  working and how  it can be

measured.

Allen:  Responds that effectiveness of programs can't be measured.

Tape 76, Side A

034    SEN. CEASE:  Seems that what we're doing isn't enough.

SEN. BUNN: The community college programs seem  to be good. Will we be

able to obtain accurate information before next session on whether these
programs are achieving their outcomes?

Allen:  We'd be closer to having an answer.

100    SEN. CEASE:  Need to be doing a better job.

SEN. BUNN:  It's important to develop successful measurements.

CHAIR WEBBER:  Can you do some analysis on various samples? SEN. BUNN:



Asks if it's  possible to establish a  control group so the

outcomes can be determined.

170  PAMELA MATTSON, EMPLOYMENT DIVISION:  Suggests researching the
questions raised by the committee and reporting back.

SEN. BUNN: Is frustrated that the Shared Information System is expected
to deliver more than is possible.

CHAIR WEBBER:  Requests more  information  on the  methodology  of the

report.  Asks how many people are working on the project.

250  Allen: Approximately 4.25  FTE working on  occupational program
planning system and the automated follow-up.

Mattson:  The is 5 FTE in the Shared Information System.

CHAIR WEBBER: Requests that  Employments Division return  in two weeks

with more information.

(Tape 76, Side A) HB 3099 - RELATING TO CERTAIN SCHOLARSHIP FUNDS -
PUBLIC HEARING WITNESSES:     Jeffrey Lee, State Scholarship Commission
Rob Nosse, Oregon Student Lobby

300  JEFFREY LEE,  STATE SCHOLARSHIP  COMMISSION: Summarizes  bill.
Testifies in support of HB 3099.

Tape 75, Side B

011   ROB  NOSSE,  OREGON  STUDENT  LOBBY:  Supports  bill.  Submits
written testimony, (EXHIBIT C).

020   CHAIR  WEBBER:  The  Governor  has  several  proposals  to
stream-line government.  How does this fit into that?

LEE: This fits into that proposal very well by taking government out of
some jobs and privatizing them. The administration  of aid would be no

more public than it has been.

(Tape 75, Side B) HB 2093 - RELATING TO STATE BOARD OF EDUCATION - WORK
SESSION WITNESSES:     Carl Hosticka, Oregon State Representative,
District 40

057   CARL  HOSTICKA,  OREGON  STATE  REPRESENTATIVE,  DISTRICT  40:
Reviews legislative history of bill  and reasons for  the bill. These
statutes

are irrelevant and should be repealed.

099   MOTION:  SEN.  BUNN  moves  HB 2093  to  the  floor  with  a  do
pass recommendation. VOTE:   Motion   passes,   (3-0).   Sen.   Cease  
and   Sen.  Phillips are excused.  Sen. Bunn will lead the floor
discussion.

(Tape 75, Side B) HB 3335 - RELATING TO STATE BOARD OF BARBERS AND
HAIRDRESSERS - PUBLIC HEARING WITNESSES:     Jim     Markee,     Oregon 



   Professional Cosmetologists Association Susan    Wilson,   Board   
of    Barbers   and    Hairdressers, Health Division

113  JIM  MARKEE, OREGON  PROFESSIONAL  COSMETOLOGISTS ASSOCIATION:
Reviews bill.

130  SUSAN  WILSON,  BOARD  OF  BARBERS  AND  HAIRDRESSERS,  HEALTH
DIVISION: Submits and reviews written testimony, (EXHIBIT D).

160   LEE  PENNY,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  Submits  and  reviews
conflict amendments, (EXHIBIT E).

180  CHAIR WEBBER:  Have you always  had subpoena  power in your  power
to do sanctioning?

Wilson:  Yes.

Markee:  Discusses the surplus of funds in this program.

HB 3335 - WORK SESSION

218       MOTION:  SEN. PHILLIPS moves the HB 3335-A6 amendments.

VOTE:    Hearing no objection, so ordered.

MOTION: SEN.  PHILLIPS moves  HB 3335 as  amended to  the floor with a
do pass recommendation.

VOTE:  Motion   passes,  (4-0).   Sen.  Cease   is  excused.  Sen.
Phillips will lead the floor discussion.

CHAIR WEBBER:  Adjourns meeting at 4:29 p.m.

Submitted by:                   Reviewed by:

Julie Mu§iz                     Lee Penny Assistant                     
 Administrator
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